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What is included in the materials? 

At the beginning of the materials, you will find an index that lists all 2021 modifications for 2024 

continuation by code book, and in descending order by section. Following the index, there is a detailed 

page for each of the previously-approved code modifications that provides the code section, the reason 

for the original request as provided by the proponent, the proponent’s name, a history of the 

modification’s adoption, and staff comments noting changes made between the 2021 and 2024 editions 

of the I-codes, and the 2020 and 2023 editions of the National Electrical Code. 

How do I read the notated changes for each code section? 

In order to show not only what previous modifications were approved, but also to clearly indicate 

changes made in the newest code editions, the detailed modification pages are notated as follows: 

• Strikethroughs in black text indicate language removed by modification during the 2021 code

adoption cycle;

• Underlines in black text indicate language added by modification during the 2021 code adoption

cycle;

• Strikethroughs in red text indicate language that previously existed in the 2021 editions of the I-

codes, or 2020 edition of the National Electrical Code; and

• Red text indicates language added in the 2024 I-codes or 2023 National Electrical Code.

Please see the example below. 

This sentence was 
removed by state 

modification.

The text in red indicates 
changes made in the 
2024 IRC.

Council staff provides a 
summary of the changes 
for review.



What is the goal of reviewing the 2021 modification for 2024 continuations? 

Many changes to the codes have occurred, from significant language changes, to a section simply being 

relocated. The intent of this review is for the industry and Committee to identify those previously-

approved modifications which cannot be approved for continuation automatically, in accordance with 

S.C. Code Ann. §6-9-40(C), due to significant changes. Minor changes may also have been made that 

remove the need for the original modification request, and it will be important to review the reasoning 

originally provided by the proponent, where available, to ensure that the intent of the modification is 

still being met. 

To aid in your review, Council staff performed an initial evaluation of the changes and identified those 

items that will clearly require further review. For any modification requests that require changes and 

resubmission, that review and resubmission should be completed either by, or in partnership with, the 

original proponent where possible. 

 

Thank you all for your partnership in ensuring the safety and sustainability of the state’s adopted 

building codes, and by extension, the safety of the state’s citizens. I look forward to a productive code 

modification and adoption process, and the Building Codes Council’s staff is here to assist you in any 

way that we can. 

 

Maggie Smith, CBO 

Board Executive 

South Carolina Building Codes Council 

contact.bcc@llr.sc.gov 
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